
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

December 13, 2018 
 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Re:  TG-180768 – Solid Waste Collection Companies 

Status of Compliance of Companies Named in Notice of Intent to Cancel Certificate  

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On October 19, 2018, the Commission served a Notice of Intent to Cancel Solid Waste 
Collection Certificate and Opportunity to Request a Hearing (Notice) on one or more solid waste 
collection companies. The Notice stated that the Commission would revoke each company’s 
registration unless, within 30 days, the company (1) came into compliance with applicable law 
by submitting the delinquent annual report and paying the required regulatory fee or (2) 
requested a hearing to demonstrate why the company’s registration should not be revoked. 
 
More than thirty days have now elapsed since the last company was served with the Notice. As 
of December 13, 2018, all three companies have come into compliance. Because these 
companies are now in compliance, the Commission need not revoke their registrations. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Benjamin M. Sharbono 
 
Benjamin M. Sharbono, Annual Reports Regulatory Analyst 
Regulatory Services 
Encl. 
  



TG-180768 Status of Compliance of Solid Waste Collection Companies 

CompName File Report Paid Reg 
Fees Comment 

Bed Rock, Inc. 12-13-2018 12-13-2018 Compliant 
Emerald Services, Inc. 11-14-2018 11-14-2018 Compliant 
SKAGIT TRANSPORTATION, INC. 10-30-2018 10-30-2018 Compliant 

 


